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OUR MISSION
By providing an environment 
where learning opportunities 
take place and community 
relationships are enriched, 
the Sudie A. Fulford 
Community Learning Center 
will develop individual 
capacity and improve the 
quality of life for Swainsboro 
and Emanuel County.

Phone: 478.289.2464
Fax: 478.289.2465
Email: jdschwabe@ega.edu
Normal Hours of Operation
Monday - Friday: 8 a.m. – 5 p.m.
Other times by appointmentat East Georgia State College

Message From The Director
   September visitors to the Fulford Center will notice a new and improved look. Center 
renovations are nearing completion, and we are thrilled! The renovations began in early 
August and are expected to be complete by September 6. A variety of improvements have 
been made including new floor covering, new railing over the top of the planetarium 
seating, upgrading light fixtures in offices and classrooms to LED, the addition of a new 
storage room, new upholstery for classroom chairs, painting all wall surfaces, and updates 
to the air conditioning system.
   We have a variety of activities planned for September, and we hope you will join us 
soon and take a look at the new and improved Fulford Center!

OUR GOALS
Education
Civic Engagement
Hospitality

Dr. Alan Brasher
Ada Lee Correll
Darlene Dickens
Kenny Griffin

Courtney Joiner
Elizabeth Kraus
Monica Pace
Jean Schwabe

Toni Terwilliger
Sharon Weatherford
Syvetta Young

FULFORD CENTER
ADVISORY BOARD

UPCOMING EVENTS
September 9---Glad Garden Club Meeting
                           EGSC Foundation Meeting
September 10---Total Wellness Part 3
September 10, 12, 17, 19, 24, 26---Bobcat Buddies Tutoring/
			              Mentoring
September 12---Fulford Advisory Board Meeting
                            Georgia Aquaculture Association Meeting
September 13---Veterans Forum
September 16-19---SAT Reading/Language/Writing Review

September 18 & 19---ServSafe Training
September 19---Emanuel County Family Connection Meeting
September 23-26---SAT Math Review
September 25---Dept. of Behavioral Health & Developmental 
                            Disabilities Meeting
September 26---Ogeechee Day Services Planetarium Visit
                            Emanuel Medical Center Strategic Retreat
                            EGSC Staff Leadership Development Meeting
September 27---Department of Corrections Job Fair                                                   

   Our 9th Annual Family Astronomy Night is set for Thursday, November 7, from 5:00 p.m. until 7:30 p.m.  Tom Faller, 
astronomy enthusiast, will be joining us for stargazing, planetarium shows and a variety of hands-on activities. 
   We hope you’ll make plans to join us for a fun-filled evening!

SAVE THE DATE!

   All of our programming supports the Fulford Center’s goals of education, civic 
engagement, and hospitality. Last year, the Fulford Center welcomed over 8900 
visitors. 
   When you are honoring or memorializing family and friends, please consider 
making a donation to the Sudie A. Fulford Community Learning Center through 
the East Georgia State College Foundation. The Foundation is a 501(c)3 non-profit 
organization. All gifts are tax deductible to the extent approved by law.  Contact 
Elizabeth Gilmer at (478)289-2037 for more information.

LEAVE A LEGACY

®



The third session in our 2019 Total Wellness Series will be held Tuesday, September 10, at noon. The program is Cre-
ating a Healthy Lifestyle/Portion Control. There is no cost to participate, and enrollment is limited to 20.  The session 
will feature lunch, presentation, handouts and door prizes.  Pre-registration is required and may be made by calling the 
Center at (478)289-2464. 

TOTAL WELLNESS SERIES REMINDER

   This nationally-recognized course is certified through 
National Restaurant Association Educational Foundation 
and includes:
   • The course book, ServSafe® Manager, Sixth Edition. 
(This is the only acceptable book for this course.) 
   • Twelve hours of instruction by an experienced 
ServSafe® Certified instructor from The University of 
Georgia Cooperative Extension.  
   • Upon passing the exam, participants will receive a 

ServSafe® Food Protection  Manager’s Certificate from 
the National Restaurant Association. 
   Passing this course will also meet the Georgia Depart-
ment of Public Health and Georgia Department of Agri-
culture certification recommendations for store, deli, and 
kitchen managers.
   For more information or to register, contact Marnie 
Dekle, UGA Extension Agent at (912)237-1226.

SERVSAFE MANAGER CERTIFICATION TRAINING 
SET FOR SEPTEMBER 18 & 19 

   There are many parts of a successful college application. 
Many view the SAT score as one of the most important 
parts of that application. 
   In an effort to familiarize students with the SAT test direc-
tions, the types of questions on the test, and the necessary 
skills for SAT success in the math, writing, and language 
sections, the Fulford Center will offer two review sessions 
for area students.  SAT Reading/Writing/ Language Re-
view will be held September 16-19 from 4:00 p.m. until 

6:00 p.m. The SAT Mathematics Review will take place 
September 23-26 from 4:00 p.m. until 6:00 p.m.  The fee 
is $10 for one week or $15 for both weeks.  Students will 
receive a test review notebook and sample test sections.
   The review sessions aim to equip students to achieve the 
highest possible score on the test.  The sessions are taught 
by highly qualified and experienced instructors.  Interest-
ed students should register through their school counselor 
or contact the Center at (478)289-2464.

FALL SAT REVIEWS SCHEDULED

   Twenty-year army veteran Tonya Price will be here Friday, September 13, to provide valuable VA claims filing assis-
tance to veterans and family members.  Now retired, Ms Price is dedicated to veterans and provides volunteer service 
as a Chapter Service Officer with Disabled American Veterans.  She has been providing assistance to veterans and their 
family members since 2012 and was a 2018 nominee for the Sisters Only Club Shero Award recognizing outstanding 
women in the Central Savannah River Area who are making a difference in the lives of others.
   The forum is scheduled from 1:00 p.m. until 4:00 p.m. We hope you will join us for this most informative session.

VETERANS FORUM TO BE HELD SEPTEMBER 13


